
BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

     Tuesday, August 19, 2008
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Vice Chairman,  Eric A. Walker,  Selectmen Adam P. Forman, Robert E. Mazow,  Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open public hearing on Aggregate Industries-Northeast Region, Inc annual permit for a new one year Earth Removal Permit for the period of July 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009 seconded by Selectman Walker. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Forman.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve Aggregate Industries –Northeast Region, Inc annual permit from July 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009, seconded by Selectman Forman. 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve a request from Uno Chicago Grill, 970 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass for a change of officers & directors relating to their current liquor license seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve the 2008 Municipal Purpose Loan seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve the renewal of junk dealers permit for Phillip’s Clock Shop, 330 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Walker. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request to hold the third annual “Miles for Kyle” walk to be held on Sunday, October 26, 2008 seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the Swampscott Police Department to hold their annual holiday parade on December 13, 2008 seconded by Selectman Walker. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from August 5, 2008 and August 16, 2008 seconded by Selectman Walker.
Discussion: 
Selectman Scibelli recused himself from the following discussion and vote. 
The Board listened to an update from Richard Grant, Arborist of Leahy Landscaping Inc on his assessment of trees in Town that were recently recommended by National Grid to be removed. 

The Board voted on a motion By Selectman Forman to remove ten trees in Town that have been recommended by National Grid to be removed due to their condition at the following locations, 47 Franklin Street,  48 Franklin Street, 36 Franklin Street, 125 Stetson Avenue, 125 Stetson Avenue, 138 Stetson Avenue, 145 Stetson Avenue, 158 Essex Street, 154 Essex Street , 14 Essex Street, that had been recommended by National Grid to be removed due to their condition seconded by Selectman Sullivan .
Town Administrator Report: 
Andrew W. Maylor informed the Board and the residents on plans to move the Jared Raymond Square form its original location at Burrill and Essex Street to the corner of Danvers Road and Essex Street.  

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Sullivan reminded the Board and the residents that the Town Building Oversight Committee is meeting on Wednesday, August 20, 2008, at 7P.M. at the Town Hall and all are welcome to attend. Selectman Sullivan would like to have on the next agenda an update from the Town Building Oversight Committee. 

Selectman Walker spoke on the Norway Maple tree located on Franklin Street which had been recommended to be pruned instead of being removed and hopes this will satisfy resident Mr. Defelice who was concerned with this tree in front of his residency. Selectman Walker spoke with Gino Cresta, DPW Director to make sure this was completed. 
Selectman Forman thanked Mr. Maylor for his work on maintaining the Bond Rating. 

Selectman Scibelli reminded residents that the Finance Committee, School Committee and the Board of Selectmen will be meeting together on Monday, August 25, 2008, the Swampscott High School. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to go into executive session to discuss matters of bargaining, personnel, potential and pending litigation seconded by Selectman Forman. 
The Board took a roll call to go into executive session at 9:00PM. 
Attest: Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant 

